


current building form is as originally approved, with the exception of the side extension as noted
above) and it is not located on Article 2(3) land or within a SSSI.

The proposed additional storey is designed at 3.0 metres and is set only over the main body of the
property. Given the age of the property and its modern foundations, no external structural supports
are required to enable the additional storeys to be constructed.

The proposed extension is therefore considered to accord with all of the clauses for such proposals,
subject to consideration of the conditions. These are discussed below.

Compliance with Conditions

Impact upon Amenity

The proposal seeks the provision of a single additional storey, resulting in the increase to the ridge of
3.0 metres. The property forms part of a linear row of dwellings and thus only has the potential to
impact upon the immediately neighbouring properties: 54 and 58 Moor Lane, Martin.

Number 54 forms a 1.5 storey property, providing a front gable, and windows principally on the front
and rear elevations. There is one side facing window. This is set 10 metres away from the flank
elevation of the proposed first floor extension, and aligned roughly with the rear wall of the extension.
In this arrangement it will be set sufficiently away that it does not breach the 25 degree horizontal line
for sunlight/daylight, whilst the outlook will still be principally of the boundary fence that is located
close to the window. Beyond this, the open appearance of the site behind 56 Moor Lane will still be
achievable, protecting outlook.

Number 58 forms a bungalow which is principally set 5.0 metres from the side elevation of the
application property. This element contains no side facing windows, whilst the L-shaped form of
number 58 results in the front and rear elevations having no view of 56 Moor Lane. The proposal will
therefore have no impact upon any habitable room windows. There is a side projection that forms the
entrance lobby to this property. This faces directly towards the side gable of the application property.
The additional storey will be visible from this lobby but it only forms a circulation space so this
relationship is acceptable.

No material loss of amenity will therefore occur to either adjoining property as a result of this
proposal. Notwithstanding this, the proposal would remove the side facing bedroom window from
the existing first floor accommodation, offering betterment to the privacy of 58 Moor Lane.

Appearance

The GPDO seeks the extension works to reflect the character of the existing property. In this respect,
the external materials, plus the window scale, number and alignment have all been replicated from
the first floor, creating continuity to the front and rear elevations. The window above the front door
which will serve the landing has then been designed as a feature aperture in the centre of the building.




